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February 5, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
I am pleased to report that we have reached a proposed agreement between King County, Seattle, Burien, and Burien-Normandy Park Fire District (FD 2) and Highline Fire District (FD 11) to resolve many of the issues that impeded progress toward the annexation of North Highline.  This was accomplished through the use of a facilitated mediation process consistent with the conflict resolution procedure set forth in Countywide Planning Policy LU-32 adopted by the County Council in June of 2008, and ratified by the cities in the fall of 2008.
Attached for your approval is a motion to adopt the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) agreed to by King County Executive, the City of Burien, the City of Seattle, Burien-Normandy Park Fire District (FD 2), and Highline Fire District (FD 11) as the policy of King County regarding the annexation of North Highline.  Attached to the motion is the MOU and several exhibits to the MOU that the signatories to the MOU agreed to as part of the mediation process concluding in December last year. 
The mediation group agreed on several points with the goal of addressing obstacles to the annexation of North Highline.  Key elements of the agreement include:  

· establishment of adjusted annexation proposal boundaries agreed to by all signatories; 

· a phased annexation schedule that allows for North Highline voters to vote for annexation proposals by Burien and Seattle;

· agreement to draft state legislation that proposes some changes to the state sales tax credit to cities to fund annexations; and
· establishment of a framework to ensure adequate provision of fire and safety services, should the annexation proposals be approved by North Highline voters.

We anticipate that after all the appropriate governing bodies approve this agreement that the City of Burien will file a revised annexation proposal before the Boundary Review Board in the early part of the first quarter of 2009.  The Boundary Review Board process will provide a forum for the community's input on the proposed Burien annexation and subsequent proposals by Seattle.

Lastly, as a courtesy we have attached a color map to this letter that more clearly shows the annexation boundaries of areas X & Y than the map that is a part of the MOU exhibits. 

If you have any questions regarding these documents, please contact Karen Ann Freeman, Senior Policy Analyst staffing the North Highline Governance Work at 206-263-9697. 

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff
  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director
  Chuck Williams, Government Relations Director 

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
  Frank Abe, Communications Director
Jim Lopez, Director, Office of Strategic Planning and Performance 
    Management (OSPPM)

Karen Ann Freeman, Senior Policy Analyst, OSPPM
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Tim Flynn, Director of Intergovernmental Relations, Office of the Executive

De’Sean Quinn, Regional and Local Affairs Director, Office of the Executive

